MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETTNG OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE
TOWN OF LAXE LURE,N.C. HELD IN THE TOWN OFFICE AT 7.30 P.M.TUESDAY
SEPT, 13,1955AT LAKE LURE.N.C.

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Town of
Lake Lure,N.C. held in the Town Office at 7.30 P.M.Tuesday Sept. A9,
1955,the following were present-

L.M,Pearson,Jr.,, Mayor
W.E,Franks, Cormissioner
Dornan Gresley,Commissioner

Fred D,Hamrick,Jr., Town Attorney
Chas,R.Yopp,Clerk

Among visitors present and recognized by the Mayor, were David Lahn,

Bud Washburn,and Francis Proctor,

The Mayor brought up the matter of providing benches and score boards

for the shuffle board court. On motion duly carried,the purchase of
benches and score boaris was approved. The Board,also,authorized the
purchase of four(4) Recapped tires and two(2) new tires for the truck
being used by the Garbage Dept, It was decided to have built a body for
this Garbage truck in order that = larger load might be carried and

trips to the garbage dump saved, The cost of such body was estimated to
be between 150.00 and 200.00.

On motion of Commissfoner Franks,duly secohded, the Mayor ,L.M, Pearson,Jr,
was named Buyer for the Town or Purchasing Agent. And he,the Mayor,is to
secure prices on the tires,body,and tires mentioned above with authority
to purchase at the best figures.

The Board was advised that Wm,E,Franks,Jr. who has been serving as a
police officer and Lake Warden,had resigned to accept another position.

He ,Mr, Franks,agreed however to check the Lake Saturdays and Sundays

and to serve as an officerif called at other times when here at night,

To this the Board agreed,and a salary of $50.00 per month was agreed upon.
Mr, Hamrick 1s to draw a lease for certain property which is part of the
Golf Course tract and which one Ross Wagner has fenced and uses for a
pasture, The lease to run from year to year at the Town's pleasure and

the rental $1.00 per year,

Mr, David Lahn discussed the possibility of locating certain manufacturing
plants in the Town limits and »8180, the possibility of a group or body

of citizens takineg over and operating the Golf Course which was offered at
$1,00 per year rental, Mr, Hamrick discussed the possible Lake purchase by
the Town reading letters pertaining to same, The new offer from the C.M.P,
Co., is to be received about Nov, 1,1955.It is hoped that something then Xk
may be done about closing a deal., The matter of tax sales or foreclosures

was discussed with no action, The Board unanimously decided to relieve

Robert Wilson and Miles Edwards of their duties with the Town and +to
operate the garbage collection with one man,Bdward Montgomery, The Clerk

was instructed to advise Mr, Cal Wilson of the order,

No further business appearing,the meeting ad journed, jK? ;
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